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1. There is no basis to question contracting agency's 
technical evaluation where protester fails to provide any 
specific support for general contention that its technical 
proposal should have received a higher score. 

2. Contracting agency's selection of higher priced, higher 
. . '. rated offeror is proper where r.equest .for proposals '.pro-, :., :,*-. . . 

. . -.. '. :- vided tha?z'tetihtiical.'fa&zors were more' impdrtant'thancc3t '. and protester provides no evidence to show price/technical- 
tradeoff was unreasonable. 

3. General Accounting Office will not consider protester's 
challenge to contracting agency's affirmative responsibility 
determination where protester makes only general, unsupported 
allegation that awardee may not be a responsible contractor. 

4. Protester is not entitled to recover proposal preparation 
costs or costs of filing and pursuing protest where protest 
is found to be without merit. 

Technology Incorporated (TI) protests the award of a contract 
to Process Control Technology, Inc. Iunder request for pro- 
posals (RFP) No. N68836-86-R-0010, issued by the Navy for a 
jet engine test system. TI contends that the Navy’s evalua- 
tion of its technical proposal was improper and that award to 
a higher rated offeror at a higher price than offered by TI 

. was not justified. We deny the protest. 

The RFP, issued on Iovember 4, 1985, called for fixed-price 
proposals for a jet engine test system, associated training, 
and optional equipment for use at the Naval Air Rework 
Facility, Jacksonville, Florida. The RFP required offerors 
to submit separate technical and price proposals and pro- 
vided that technicaL factors would be approximately one and a 



half times as important as price in the overall evaluation. 
The technical factors to be evaluated were technical merit, 
technical experience and management approach. 

Two offerors submitted proposals, Process Control and TI. 
After an initial evaluation of the technical proposals on 
March 14, 1986, the Nav 

Y 
review panel found the proposals 

technically acceptable.- / Of a total of 100 points, the 
panel gave Process Control a score of 91.25 and TI a score of 
77.53. 

On June 27, the panel reviewed the technical proposals again 
in light of reports prepared by the Defense Contract Audit 
Agency regarding the offerors' proposed workhours and 
materials. As a result of this review, Process Control's 
score was reduced to 90.75, TI’s score to 66.06. The review ' 
panel’s scores were recorded on summary sheets without a 
narrative description of the panel's views. According to the 
Navy, after the second evaluation round, the chairnan of the 
review panel met with the contracting officer to advise him 
orally of the specific areas of concern in the proposals and 
questions to be posed to the offerors during discussions. 

, . ' . . . ?. ., '_ _.", *. . . , . . * I .., 
'. Discu.ssi;i; we’fe &on'dq,-tAi with bo'--; of'ferorg. by 't2lephone on - . ' ._. 

July 9, .followed by letters listing.the areas 'to be addressed 
by each offeror in its best and final offer. Both offerors 
submitted best and final offers by July 21. After reviewing 
the final technical proposals, the evaluation panel increased 
Process Control's score slightly from 90.75 to 91 points; 
TI's score was reduced from 66.06 to 56.18 points. Process 
Control's final price was $2,642,526, a decrease of approxi- 
mately $41,000 from its initial proposal. TI's final price 
'was $2,319,599, an increase of approximately $200,000 from 
its initial proposal. Because TI proposed the lower price, 
it received the maximum number of points for price available 
under the evaluation scheme; Process Control received a 
proportionately lower score for price. After the technical 
and price scores were combined using a weighted formula, 

1/ TI submitted two proposals, a basic proposal and an 
alternate. The Navy rejected the alternate proposal as 
technically unacceptable. TI does not challenge the Navy's 
finding with regard to its alternate proposal; the protest 
concerns only the evaluation of TI's basic proposal. 
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Process Control's final score was 87.11, TI's score 5 
73.71. 

Award then was made to Process Control on August 8.-/ 

. 
_. 

_. .- ,. 
. . 

. . 
. . . . 

TI's principal contention is that the Navy review panel 
scored TI's technical proposal too 10~1. TI fails to discuss 
specific areas in which its proposal was improperly 
evaluated, however; TI states only that it is well-qualified 
to provide the required system since it provided the system 
currently in place at the using activity and that the Navy 
improperly downgraded its technical proposal in order to make 
award to Process Control. We find that TI has failed to show 
any basis on which to question the Navy's technical evalua- 
tion. Contracting agencies have a considerable range of dis- 
cretion in conducting d technical evaluation and our review 
of their technical determinations does not include our con- 
ducting an independent evaluation of the proposals, but is 
limited to considering whether the evaluation was fair and 
reasonable and consistent with the evaluation criteria. A&A 
Realty, Inc., B-222139, June 20, 1986, 86-l CPD l[ 575. The 
protester's mere disagreement with the agency's conclusion 
does not establish that the evaluation was unreasonable, 
particularly where, as here, the protester offers no support 
for its position beyond bare allegations that..itsuprpposa-l- - . . '* 
should have been'&cored higher., Icollmo'rgen Corp., - - ~ " ~ 
B-221709.5, June -24, 1986, 86-l CPD (1 580. 

TI states that it is hampered in presenting its argument 
because of the lack of explanation in the record of the 
review panel's summary scores. Although the Navy states that 
the panel did not prepare a narrative describing the panel's 
scoring of the initial proposals, the Navy did include in its 
report on the protest a memorandum describing why TI's score 
was reduced based on its best and final offer. Specifically, 
the memorandum lists three areas in which TI's proposal was 
found not to conform to specifications in the RFP and also 
states that the warranty offered by TI did not comply with 
the requirements set out in the Federal Acquisition 
Regulation. TI did not respond to these findings in its 
comments on the Navy report. The only specific contention TI 
makes is that it improperly received a lower score than 
Process Control for its technical experience, even though 
TI's past performance on similar projects is superior to 
Process Control's. Process Control's proposal, however, 

2/ The award to Process Control was at a price of 
$2,168,588. None of the option items was included in the 
award, and the final price was based on a late modification 
of its proposal which was accepted pursuant to Federal 
Acquisition Regulation, 48 C.F.R. 5 52.215-10 (19851, after 
the award selection. 
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listed various prior projects it has performed and TI does 
not explain why it considers Process Control's experience on 
these projects inferior to its own. 

TI also challenges the Navy's decision to make award to a 
hiqher priced offeror than TI. As discussed above, Process 
Control's technical score (91 points) was considerably higher 
than TI's (56.18 points); Process Control's price was 
approximately $300,000 hiqher than TI's price. When a con- 
tractinq aqency makes price/technical tradeoffs, the award 
decision need only be rationally based and consistent with 
the evaluation criteria. Gray Advertising, Inc., 55 Comp. 
Gen. 1111 (19761, 76-l CPD ll 325. ~_~~. 
contracting officials' 

We will question the 
judqment reqardinq the siqnificance of 

the difference in technical merit only upon a clear showinq 
of unreasonableness. Fairchild Weston Systems, Inc., 
~-218470. July 11, 1985, 85-2 CPD (I 39. Here, the Navy's 
selectioi of Process Control, the hiqher rated, higher-priced 
offeror, was consistent with the evaluation scheme in the 
RFP, which provided that technical factors were approximately 
one and a half times more important than price. Since TI 
has offered no evidence to show the selection was unreasona- 
ble, we see no basis on which to object to the Navy's . : .' *,.. 

. . .: ,y : .' * . '. , ..' ', . .,,' ., I, . . . e <Pcisibfi;*, : ; . ". '., 
.m 

Finally, ' in its-initial submission TI stated that a "thorough - 
examination of [Process Control] may reveal that it does not 
meet all the standards required of a responsible contractor." 
TI did not elaborate on this contention, and, in any event, 
we do not review challenges to affirmative responsibility 
determinations except in circumstances not applicable here. 
Rid Protest Regulations, 4 C.F.R. S 21.3(f)(S) (1986). 

TI requests that it be awarded its proposal preparation costs 
and the costs of filinq and pursuing the protest. Recovery 
of such costs is allowed only where the protest is found to 
have merit. Competition in Contracting Act of 1984, 31 
U.S.C. § 3554(c)(l) (SUPP. III 1985): 4 C.F.R. S 21.6(d). 
Since we have denied the protest, we also deny TI's request 
for costs. 

The protest is denied. 

0 General Counsel 
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